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From: Mark Hite
Sent: Wednesday, March 28, 2012 5:56:00 PM
To: rbackus@bbandtcm.com
Subject: RE: Series A Note refinance
Importance: Normal

__________________________________
_

Richard, thanks for your interest in refinancing the remaining $84,603,000 RUS Series
A Note you note below, and as you and I further discussed via phone today, assuming
today’s Financing Application is approved and the associated transactions closed. After
talking internally regarding all upcoming financing/refinancings, the course of action for
Big Rivers in the near term is to first “clear the hurdles” that present themselves with the
existing 3 cases Big Rivers will have before the Kentucky Public Service Commission
(KPSC) next Monday, 4/2/12, then ensure the estimated $283.49 million Financing
Application associated with the 2012 environmental compliance plan (ECP) financing is
well underway, and next get going on the Financing Application associated with the
required refinancing of the $58.8 million Pollution Control Bonds. Also, as we
discussed, Big Rivers will need to seek competitive bids.

Your interest in assisting Big Rivers in these matters is much appreciated. We will
ensure you are given an opportunity as these matters come on the radar screen. I will
be in touch at the appropriate time.

Thank you,

Mark

Mark A. Hite, CPA

VP Accounting & Interim CFO

Big Rivers Electric Corporation

201 Third St.

Henderson, KY 42420

270-827-2561 (corporate)

270-844-6149 (office)
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270-577-6815 (mobile)

812-853-0405 (home)

mhite@bigrivers.com

From: rbackus@bbandtcm.com [mailto:rbackus@bbandtcm.com]
Sent: Tuesday, March 27, 2012 2:04 PM
To: Mark Hite
Subject: Series A Note refinance

Mark,

We have worked through several different scenarios, and it appears that a private bond
offering using the same principal repayment schedule that is currently in place would be
the most efficient. Based upon the current market conditions, our refinancing would
save Big Rivers around $4,500,000 over the life of the transaction. We could reduce the
quarterly interest payment by around $150,000. If you are interested, I would love to
talk with you in more detail.

Regards,

Rich

Richard G. Backus II

BB&T Capital Markets

Managing Director

Debt Capital Markets

901 East Byrd Street

Riverfront Plaza - Suite 400

Richmond, VA 23219



rbackus@bbandtcm.com

(804) 787-8251 (office)

(804) 516-9351 (mobile)

(804) 225-9687 (fax)

Mail code: 306-78-01-00

This message is intended only for the addressee. BB&T Capital Markets is a
division of Scott & Stringfellow, LLC (member FINRA/SIPC), a wholly-owned non-
bank subsidiary of BB&T Corporation. The securities sold, offered or
recommended are not a deposit, not FDIC Insured, Not Guaranteed by the bank,
Not Insured by any Federal Government Agency and may go down in value. Please
be aware that since the confidentiality of Internet email cannot be
guaranteed, do not include private or confidential information such as
passwords, account numbers, social security numbers, etc., in emails to us.
Additionally, instructions having financial consequences such as trade orders,
funds transfer, etc., should not be included in your email communications to
us as we cannot act on such instructions received by email.

If you no longer wish to receive commercial messages from our organization
through electronic means, please email the following address (
donotemailcommercial@scottstringfellow.com) with the word "stop" in the
subject line.


